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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

209  (T) of  2025 

Issued by Gladstone Maritime Region on 22 May 2025 

Area: Maryborough pilotage area

Locality: Mary River

Activity: installation of rowing pontoon

Mariners are advised that:  
 
works to replace the previously existing rowing pontoon on the Mary River, located at 5 Walker 
Street, Maryborough will commence Monday, 26 May 2025 and continue for approximately three 
months.  Works will be conducted from 0630 hours to 1700hrs, Monday to Saturday. The existing 
piles will be removed and four new piles, a pontoon and a gangway will be installed. 
 
The piling barge ‘Cobia’ and pusher barge ‘Samson’ will be undertaking the works and will have all-
round white light at night as well as additional yellow flashing lights on the extremities of the barge 
and work vessels.  Vessels will fly flag Romeo over Yankee, requiring NO WASH, and will monitor VHF 
13.  
 
Mariners are advised to navigate the area with caution and observe no wash requirements. 
 
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: AUS817 
ENC Cells affected: AU426152 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Gladstone Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 4839 0208  Email: vtsgladstone@msq.qld.gov.au  

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Gladstone) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


